
 
 

April 2020 
Dear praying friends and supporting churches,                                               
 
We are praising the Lord that our seminary training 
Hispanics in church planting and church leadership is 
growing. Until the Coronavirus disruption, we were 
averaging 25 students onsite, which is the most we 
have ever had. This is in addition to over 100 students 
enrolled in extensions in local churches in five 
countries. We already video all our classes, so if we 
are not able to physically meet again this semester 
with our onsite students we will provide them will all 
the teaching that is needed to finish. Brother Ellison 
and I were scheduled to travel to Peru for five days 
later this month to another extension in a local church, 
but those plans are now on hold. 
 
 
We are praising the Lord for a great conference put together by Frontier Baptist Missions in Mexico in February. 
We had over 200 in attendance in the evening services with 29 pastors in attendance. We averaged around 125 
for the morning sessions. Dr. David Wood was the main speaker, on the topic of soul-winning and discipleship.  
On the last day the pastors in attendance shared their goals of starting 14 new churches within the next two 
years. We placed many resources in the hands of pastors and church leaders to assist them in training new 
converts. There was a great spirit during the conference and everyone seemed to leave with a new zeal for 
reaching their city for Christ. 
 
The virus has been in our area along the Mexican border for over two weeks now with well over a hundred 
confirmed cases. There is a “stay at home” order in our county of residence as well as the county in which the 
mission headquarters is located. Thankfully support for the over 30 Frontier Baptist missionary families for the 
month of March was able to be processed. There is only one single Bible college student living on the 
mission/seminary property and his brother lives in the area, so he does not have to be alone. Much of our ministry 
work can be handled from our home offices. A few days ago we had a videoconference with a Mexican 
missionary to Venezuela who applied to our board. Venezuela is closed to American missionaries, so it is a 
blessing that nationals are accepting the call and that there are mission boards such as Frontier Baptist Missions 
that can assist Spanish-speaking missionaries who do not know English.  
 
I have plans for a trip to Cuba this summer, but will hold off formalizing them until the virus epidemic is over. 
 
     For souls, 
 

Calvin & Jennifer George 
 
 

Singing before class at the seminary 


